
 
Decision Notice 

Date 29 January 2010 

Applicant 2 Pleasant Street, Lytham 

Reason for Hearing The Licensing Authority has received an application for the grant 
of a Premises Licence at 2 Pleasant Street, Lytham 

There has been a representation from the Fire Service, a 
responsible authority under the Act and from persons living in 
the vicinity of the premises. 

 

Parties in attendance Panel – Councillors Tony Ford, Keith Beckett and Susan 
Fazackerley 
For the applicant: None 
Responsible Authorities:  None 
Interested Parties: None 

The Licensing Authority has received an application for the grant of the premises licence at 
2 Pleasant Street, Lytham. 

Representations have been received to the application for a licence from 2 interested 
parties and one responsible authority, the Fire Service. 
In considering the application before us today, we have to consider the four licensing 
objectives which are: 

• The prevention of crime and disorder; 

• Public safety; 

• The prevention of public nuisance; and 

• The protection of children from harm. 
DECISION 
Taking into account the Information put before us, the Council’s Statement of Licensing 
Policy and the Guidance issued under section 182 of the Licensing Act 2003 we have 
decided as follows: 

To grant the licence subject to the conditions specified in the operating schedule, the 
additional conditions agreed between the applicant and Police and Environmental 
Protection department, and the removal of the seasonal variations as agreed with the 
Planning Office. 



It is noted that the application has undertaken to address the concerns of the Fire Service 
and the Fire Service have withdrawn their representation. 

The concerns of Mr Jameson, one of the interested parties, make reference to the use of 
the premises under the previous owners when being operated under a Temporary Event 
Notice.  As the Licensing Authority we are unable to attach conditions to a premises 
licence restricting the use of Temporary Events – in doing so we would be acting ultra vires.  
However, we urge Mr and Mrs Staals to note and consider the concerns of the residents 
when operating late at night. 

 


	Decision Notice

